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Friday 28th April 2023  
 
Dear Mums, Dads, and Carers,  
 
I would like to start this week’s newsletter with a massive thank you to all of you that have been able to attend parents’ meetings 
with your child’s class teacher, as well as those who have meetings planned in the coming weeks.  From school’s perspective we 
value these meetings greatly, as it gives us an opportunity to discuss your child and often provide any answers to any questions you 
have about school.  The feedback forms that were around for you to fill in have been collected and we will be reviewing these and 
acting on the feedback to make further improvements to what we do.  If you have any further questions about anything to do with 
school, please contact the school office and someone from the leadership team will be ale to contact you to provide answers or 
discuss any concerns you may have. 
 
As mentioned last week, we have made slight changes to our lunchtime routines,  and after a few teething problems and slight 
tweaks to the way that it runs, we have seen lots of improvements this week, particularly we have seen more children eating more 
of their lunches, which has better prepared them to continue working hard and concentrating in the afternoons. 
 
On Wednesday of nest week, the school photographers are back, this time to take class photographs.  For this, we request that all 
children attend school I their full school uniforms – further information will become available about how you can purchase the class 
photographs next week. 
 
We are also looking forward to the King’s Coronation next weekend, and as such are holding a celebration in school on Friday 5th 
May.  For this event, children are encouraged to come to school in non-uniform, where they can wear either Royal/Smart clothing, 
or British flag colours, of red, white and blue.  Also as part of this event, there is a special lunchtime menu for the children and we 
hope to create a celebration atmosphere around school on this day.  Furthermore, we are also requesting donations of non-
perishable items for a Tombola at an event we will be holding later this year.  If you are able to, it would be fantastic if you could 
donate items of a red, white or blue colour to keep with the theme of this special coronation celebration.  Information about this 
event later in the year will be available in due course, once plans have been finalised and we can provide you with the required 
information. 
 
I hope you are all looking forward to a long, and relaxing time with your families and that you enjoy the Bank Holiday weekend – we 
will see you all back at school again on Tuesday. 
 
Vortex Clothing Co Ltd -  Vortex Clothing Co Ltd has made the difficult decision to suspend their School Drop-Off service from 
Friday 28th April.  They are now focusing their resources on providing the best service possible through the online and factory shop 
premises.  Any orders already placed for school drop-off will be delivered as requested, but the school drop-off service will be 
removed as an option on the website.  They hope to review the School Drop-Off service again in the next academic year, and we 
will keep you informed of any changes. 
 
Polite Reminders 
 
Head Lice – I should be grateful if all parents would check their own child’s head as soon as possible.  Head lice like all types of 
hair!  Should you find any head lice please ensure that your child’s head is clear before he/she returns to school.  From my own 
experience it is necessary to recheck every second day thereafter, until you are confident that no new eggs have hatched.  They 
take some catching and it is a painstaking job, but crucial if we are to get rid of them!  It is also advisable to check the whole of your 
family including adults as head lice are easily transferable. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
L. Spencer 
Exec. Headteacher 

 



This Week’s Attendance: 
 

Year Group Attendance % 
FS2 (Reception) 91.03 
Year 1 94.00 
Year 2 92.08 
Year 3 94.50 
Year 4 93.04 
Year 5 96.19 
Year 6 97.59 

Dates to Keep: 
Wednesday 3rd May – Class Photographs (Full School Uniform to be worn please) 
Friday 5th May – King’s Coronation Lunch 

 
PE Days 
FS2 (Reception) – Tuesday, Friday 
Year 1 – Tuesday, Wednesday 
Year 2 – Tuesday, Thursday 
Year 3 – Monday, Wednesday 
Year 4 – Monday, Tuesday 
Year 5 – Thursday, Friday 
Year 6 – Wednesday, Friday 
 
After School Club Dates 
Boys & Girls Football (Y2,3,4,5,6) - Monday 08/05, 15/05, 22/05                       
Fun & Games, Multisport (FS2,Y1,2) -Tuesday 02/05, 09/05, 16/05, 23/05 
Fun & Games, Multisport (Y2,3,4,5,6) – Wednesday 03/05, 10/05, 17/05, 24/05 
 

Summer Menu – Week Com 08/05/2023 
WEEK 1 MONDAY TUESDAY  WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Traditional Meal 
of the Day 

 SMAT Burger Day Roast of the Day with 
Accompaniments 

Oven Baked Pork Sausage KING’S 
CORONATION 

LUNCH 
Vegetarian 

Option BANK Macaroni Cheese Quorn Fillet Sausage Taco Coronation Wraps 
Royal Soldier Sandwiches 

Side Dish HOLIDAY Roast Potatoes 
Crusty Bread 

 

Mashed Potatoes Yorkshire Pudding 
Mashed Potatoes 

Sausage Rolls 
Carrot & Cucumber Batons 

Accompaniments MONDAY Baton Carrots 
Garden Peas 

Gravy 

Broccoli,  
Sweetcorn 

Gravy 

Cauliflower 
Savoy Cabbage 

Gravy 

And a few street party 
favourites 

Salad Bar & Bread 
Selection 

 Bread Slice 
Salad Selection 

Bread Slice 
Salad Selection 

Bread Slice 
Salad Selection 

 

Dessert  Fruit Neapolitan Ice Cream Rice Pudding with Peach 
Melba Sauce 

Waffle with Ice Cream and 
Fruit Sauce 

Tea Party Desserts 

Daily Selection  Fresh Fruit Selection,  
Yogurt 

Fresh Fruit Selection, Fruit 
Smoothy 

Fresh Fruit Selection, 
Yogurt 

 

Filled Jacket 
Potato 

 Jacket Potato with a choice 
of Hot or Cold Fillings 

Jacket Potato with a choice 
of Hot or Cold Fillings 

Jacket Potato with a choice 
of Hot or Cold Fillings 

 

 

Please discuss this week’s menu with your child prior to the day.  They can then decide whether they would like to try something from our 
new menu or bring a packed lunch.  This can now be pre-ordered on ParentPay. 


